
 

 

Term 3 is just about completed.  

During the term, many things have 

been achieved and I’d like to thank 

you for the many ways you are  

supporting your own children. The 

school and home partnership is so 

important for your child’s well-being 

and success at school, so I continue to 

encourage you to make those  

connections with the school, whether 

it be a quick hello with a staff  

member; reading your child’s class newsletter with them;  

helping out in class; assisting your child with their homework; 

talking to your child about their day at school or whether it be 

participating in Footy Colours Day- those connections, big or 

small, do have an impact on how your child perceives school.  

 

Last week I mentioned how our school choirs are serving others 

in the community. Late last Friday I received a phone call from a 

principal of another Lutheran School and he made mention that 

a parent from his school happened to be in Ceduna having lunch 

at the Ceduna Hotel. Coincidently, he was present when the 

Junior School Choir sang there last Friday. He passed on the 

message that he felt privileged to be entertained by a group of 

Crossways students. This just reiterated the fact that people do 

appreciate the way in which we serve others and our school is 

able to do this in so many and varied ways.  

Principal’s Word  -  Tony Peters 

  Term 3,     Week  10,     23rd Sept 2020 

 

Wk 10   (Thu 24/9) LAST DAY TERM 3 

Wk 10  (Thu 24/9) LAST DAY T3, FOOTY COLOURS DAY 

Monday 12th October TERM 4 BEGINS 

Wk 1, Term 4 FOOTSTEPS WORKSHOPS J/S 

Wk 2, Term 4 BOOK WEEK / BOOK FAIR 

Wk 2, T4  (Wed 21 Oct) FAMILY NIGHT IN THE LIBRARY 

Wk 4, T4       (4-6 Nov) 5/6 AQUATICS 

Wk 5, T4   (11/12 Nov) YEAR 3/4 STREAKY BAY CAMP 

Wk 9, T4    (Wed 9/12) CELEBRATION OF LEARNING 

Wk 9, T4    (Wed 9/12) LAST DAY TERM 4 

Wk 9, T4   (Thu 10/12) STAFF P.D. 

Crossways Calendar Tomorrow is the students’ last day of the term and to make it a 

memorable experience, Footy Colours Day is taking place as a 

means of raising funds for Shontayah’s Shave for a Cure (Cancer 

research). To date Shontayah has raised around $5,500 and hopes 

to achieve a target of $10000 by the end of her campaign. This 

type of serving is what our school is about, it’s part of our  

ethos- to serve others without expecting anything in return. God’s 

word teaches- 

‘Each of you should use whatever gift you have received to serve 

others, as faithful stewards of God’s grace in its various forms.’ (1 

Peter 4:10) 

Shontayah is playing a major role in fundraising but we all can 

take part and participate where we can to help. On Thursday, put 

on your favourite team colours, come to school and share in who 

we are as a school!  

I wish you all a very safe and happy holiday. I hope and pray that 

you are able to spend some quality time as a family.  

Tommorrow, the challenge begins !!! 

Eric Richards and Miss Kim holding the annual Footy  

Colours Trophy.   Details on the day’s programme  

is attached in this Newsletter. 



 

 

…………………………………………….. 
Hope & Grace Award winners 

Attendance & Recycling Awards 

Improved Attendance &  

100% Attendance 

Class Awards (Week 8) 

Excellence in P.E. 

Week 9 Hope Award winner (Ciarah Gunter) 

Week 9 Grace Award winner (Charlotte Harre-Temby) 

Junior School (Wayden Sumner) 

Middle School (Mia Nicholls) 

Dontate Graham & Rodney Binell 

(Improved Attendance) 

100% Attendance 

Jakylah Colbung-Bilney 

Attendance Cup (Miss Cannard’s Year 2 Class) 

Class Recycling Award (Miss Cannard’s Year 2 Class) 

Reception 

(Maddison Miller) 

Year 1 

(Milana Champion) 

Year 2  (Thomas 

Anderson-Graham) 

Miss Norsworthy 3/4 

Anne-Marie Richards 

Mr Munday 3/4 

Kitahrna Miller 

Year 5/6  Alexzander 

Masierowski 

Year 7/8 

(Charlotte Harre-Temby) 

Year 9/10 

Lala Graham 



 

 

…………………………………………….. 
Year 1 Class News 

Welcome to Week 10 and the end of Term 3! What a fun and 

busy term we have had. In recent weeks students have been 

busy learning about Bible times and how they were different to 

now. We explored the differences in clothes, transport and 

food. In Week 9 the Year 1’s and Receptions came together to 

have a shared picnic, where they enjoyed Mediterranean foods 

such as grapes, cheese, dates, tomatoes and wraps. In other 

learning areas students have collaborated together and used 

resources in the classroom to find spelling words with the ‘wh’ 

sound. The challenge was to find at least 10 ‘wh’ words and 

write on a big whale. It was great to see the class use their 

‘Eagle Eyes’ for words around the room, as well as in  

dictionaries, books and also on ipads with a Google search of 

‘wh’ words! The class has also been enjoying their new flexible 

seating learning space, where they can read, participate in 

hands-on activities as a group or complete spelling activities. 

Well done, Year 1’s! I hope you all keep up the great work next 

term! 

 

Miss Donna Bahr.  

Joshua Austin Shontayah  

McIlwraith 

Toby Jackson 

Kara Wild Kyle Freeman 

Mia Nicholls Kara Wild 

Kyle Freeman 

9/10 Visual Arts 



 

 

…………………………………………….. 

Would you like to win a Thermomix? 

Would you like to be the lucky winner of a Thermomix TM6  

valued at $2269 plus bonuses to the value of $99? 

All tickets purchased raise funds for Shontayah’s Shave For  
Cancer.  She will be shaving her hair off on 30th September at 
Crossways Lutheran School and this is when the raffle will be 
drawn.   Tickets are $25 each and are limited.   
If you would like to purchase a ticket, please phone  
Andrew McIlwraith on 0428017514. 



 

 

…………………………………………….. 

 

CEDUNA  -  SUNDAY  (10.30am)  LUTHERAN CHURCH 

Church Services 

The Human Pyramid 

Playgroup is held every Friday morning at 

Crossways Lutheran School 

From 9.30am  -  11.30am 

ALL FAMILIES WELCOME 

Community Notices 

 

 24th September  Steven Harrison 

 30th September  Shontayah McIlwraith 

 3rd October  Jaysharna Coleman 

 6th October  Joshua Austin 

 7th October  Timothy Edwards 

 8th October  Charlotte Harre-Temby 

Happy Birthday 

Book Week Book Fair 
21st Oct—23rd Oct 

Celebrating our 

New Library with  

Bookweek and Bookfair!  

▪  Book sales, fancy dress,  

   nibbles and more….. 

B.B.Q.Tea Provided 

5.30—6.30pm 

19. 21. 21 Oct 

This free session provides a quick 1 hour introduction to  
restorative practices for anyone in the community who is  
interested, and is ideal for those who may have heard about 
restorative practices, and want to know more – e.g. parents, 
grandparents/carers, school those in community/sporting 
clubs, service clubs, church groups etc.  
  
Kerrie Sellen from Restorative Journeys will lead this session.  
 Details:  

•       Wednesday 23
rd

 September, 5 to 6pm 
•       Ceduna Memorial Hall 

  
Please rsvp (name and email only): pia.richter@sa.gov.au 
  

Community Information Session 

All library books need to be 

returned to the Library by 

tomorrow 

Thankyou... 

https://www.restorativejourneys.com.au/restorative-practice-training
https://www.restorativejourneys.com.au/
mailto:pia.richter@sa.gov.au

